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Large & Co Team:    Kim Colpman, CEO Large & Co. 

    Anna Sorrenson, EA Large & Co. 

    Louis Horvat, Sr Designer Zebra Design Group 

 

Community Attendees:  Kelly Ann Teeple – neighbour across street, no address provided 

Anita Bendle  – 1115 Lyall 

A public community meeting was held on Thursday, March 31st at 6:30PM at the Esquimalt Recreation 

Centre to review the plans for the 485 Joffre Street South development with the community.  

Call to order:     6:40 PM 

Background 

The applicant provided a Powerpoint presentation for the proposed development and showed the 

changes that had been made since the original design was completed, based on feedback from 

municipal staff, committees, and the community. The reasoning behind why this specific development is 

being proposed on the property was explained. 

Proposal Overview  

This is a 2 ½ storey building with six ground oriented townhouse units. All units are three bedroom and 

approximately 1200 to 1300 square feet. Each unit will have an EV ready parking stall, a storage locker, a 

raised garden bed, a patio or balcony and access to common outdoor patio and green spaces. There will 

be four guest bike parking stalls on site.  

The landscape consists of 14 new trees no additional protected trees will be removed, [there were two 

trees removed two years ago under permit and replacement trees form part of the landscape plan for 

this development]. Species chosen will be native and drought tolerant. Tree placement and landscaping 

is done in consideration of privacy for neighbors and the new owners. A 6 foot privacy fence will be 

constructed along the north South and east property lines. 

Rainwater management will be achieved through the absorbent landscape, as well as the permeable 

asphalt driveway and parking stalls, and permeable pavers in the rear. All hardscape areas will be sloped 

for natural infiltration. 

This building form is being proposed because of the need for missing middle housing and the 

opportunity afforded because of its proximity to amenities and its location between RD, and RM zoned 

properties. 

Feedback 

Two neighbours were in attendance to learn more about the property and have their questions 

answered.  One attendee, Anita Bendle, fully supports the development but would like information on 

shadowing impacts on her home.  An updated shadow study will be provided to this neighbour. 
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The second attendee, Kelly Ann Teeple, was concerned about parking. Results of the parking study done 

by Urban Systems were explained. It was noted parking would not be an issue on the street according to 

the study and that access to this report could be obtained through the municipality. This neighbour 

commented the building is lovely and nicely designed, but she felt there was no opportunity for mingling 

amongst the community in the front of the development.  

 

Adjournment:  7:35PM 


